

Contact: Louise Wells Phone: 4224 9463 Fax: 4224 9470

Email: louise.wells@planning.nsw.gov.au

Our ref: 12/01954

Mr David Farmer General Manager Wollongong City Council Locked Bag 8821 Wollongong NSW 2500

Dear Mr Farmer

Planning Proposal (PP_2012_WOLLG_001_00) - Gleniffer Brae

I refer to Council's letter dated 12 February 2014 advising that Council does not intend to proceed with the current planning proposal for Gleniffer Brae, and asking the Minister to discontinue the proposal.

I have determined, as the delegate of the Minister, in accordance with section 58(4) of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act, 1979, to agree to this request. As a result, the LEP tracking system will be amended accordingly.

If you have any questions in relation to this matter, please contact Louise Wells, of Planning and Infrastructure's Southern Regional office, on 4224 9463.

24 February 2014

Yours sincerely

Brett Whitworth

General Manager

Southern Region

Growth Planning & Delivery